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5 December 2019 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Our Ofsted inspection report can now be read on our website here.  

The report speaks for itself. It is at once humbling and inspiring, an affirmation of everything 

we do, and a challenge to make it better still. It is a very significant milestone in the history 

of our school and represents the hard work of governors, foundation members, teachers, 

support staff, parent volunteers and of course pupils. It is a moment to reflect and 

remember all the people who have helped us as a school to develop, to grow, to improve, 

including former staff, donors, OLs, many other friends of Liverpool College and especially 

Steve Doran and Louise Reeves whom we have so missed.  

When we set out to become a state school in 2012, we were determined that we would 

provide to the children of Liverpool an exceptional education which would allow them to 

fully flourish and achieve all their potential. The report is a recognition that while we are by 

no means perfect, we have held up our part of the bargain, creating something unique, 

transformative, significant, now recognized even in a new and more demanding Ofsted 

framework as exceptional. 

The governors, my colleagues and I are determined to build on this milestone and continue 

to innovate and improve. 

I want on their behalf to thank you for your support and assure you that our best and most 

inspirational days are still ahead. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Hans van Mourik Broekman 

Principal  

 

Yours sincerely, 


